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JAMES MADISON

UNIVERSITY.





October 8, 2024

Re: Imprinted Promotional and Apparel Royalty Charge Changes Effective April 1, 2025

Effective April 1, 2025 JMU’s Licensing Company (CLC), at the request of JMU and the JMU Foundation, will begin to assess a 12% royalty fee on internal campus purchases of imprinted promotional items and apparel.   As a result, pricing for campus departments ordering imprinted promotional items and apparel is also expected to increase slightly effective April 1, 2025.  Departments planning to purchase imprinted items or apparel in this fiscal year may wish to complete orders, delivery and invoicing prior to the April 1, 2025 date.

JMU has, for many years, had a licensing program to ensure the control and proper presentation of James Madison University’s brand and to protect the appropriate use of those trademarks, service marks, logos and insignias.  Revenues generated through the JMU Licensing Program are used to support and enhance the quality of life for students, faculty and staff across our campus.  The mandatory contracts JMU has established for imprinted products and apparel ensure that all utilized suppliers have the appropriate CLC licensing.  The current contracts are reaching their final expiration date.  JMU Procurement has issued a Request For Proposals to establish new replacement contracts, and has worked with a university committee to complete evaluations.  New mandatory contracts will be awarded in line with the new royalty fee effective date of April 1, 2025.   The new contracts are being established with royalty fees included for internal campus purchases, in addition to the pre-existing retail royalty fees.   We will send out more information in the early spring of 2025 about these new contract awards and plan to host a meet and greet with the contracted suppliers in May 2025. 

Questions about suppliers and contracts to utilize for the purchase  of promotional items and apparel , and general questions about this topic can be referred directly to Shanna Devers (deverssl@jmu.edu) or to askeva@jmu.edu.  Specific questions about the JMU Foundation and royalty fees can be directed to Garrett King, JMU Foundation, Licensing Director (gking@jmufoundation.org).

Thank you!

Procurement Services
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